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Dear Colleague:

We are asking you and other female nurses to participate in a prospective study of
lifestyle practices, nutritional factors and the occurrence of breast cancer and other
major illnesses. This research is being funded on a high priority by the National
Institutes of Health. For 13 years we have been conducting the Nurses’ Health Study,
which continues to provide invaluable information on factors that influence the health
of women. However, the youngest members of that group are currently 43 years of
age and many important questions relate to early life-style practices.

Exercise and diet seem to play important roles (both preventive and causative) in
cancer, but it is unclear which foods or nutrients confer benefit or risk. The long-term
health effects of oral contraceptives are also not fully resolved, and can be answered
only with information from younger women. We therefore are inviting female R.N.’s 25
to 42 years of age to enroll in Nurses’ Health Study II. Because of your level of
education and awareness of health issues, you can provide the accurate and complete
information needed in this study.

To participate, please complete the attached questionnaire and return it in our prepaid
envelope. We plan to send follow-up questionnaires of about this length every two
years. The 1991 questionnaire will include a detailed dietary component. On alternate
years you will receive a newsletter about the progress of the study and summaries
of the latest findings. We may request permission to obtain relevant medical records
in the event of a serious health problem.

Instructions for completing the questionnaire are on the reverse side of this letter. For
efficient processing, we use an optical scanning system which requires an ordinary
pencil. Additional notes should be made on a separate piece of paper; we will read
them all. All information you provide will be held in strictest medical confidence,
identified by ID number only’ and used solely for medical statistical purposes. We
have obtained your name from your state Board of Nursing or Nurses Association
with the understanding that we will not release it to any other organization.

We hope that you will collaborate with us on this long-term study. The results will
have important public health implications in determining risk factors for cancer and
other illnesses as well as the diet and lifestyle practices which lead to optimal health.

Sincerely,

Walter Willett, M.D.
Professor of Epidemiology and Nutrition








